
Neighbors of Belknap Lookout Annual Meeting 
Tuesday, Feb. 14, 2017 

Belknap Commons 
6pm 

 
 
 

 
1. Call to order 
2. Additions to agenda 
3. Presentation by Angel Gonzalez-Coit Square 
4. Approval of minutes/financials 
5. Committee updates: GVSU: Block 1 
6. New Business:  

parking    
              

7. Old business:  
                            In-Lieu of Tax project ideas 

     
8. Public Comment 
9. Adjournment 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Neighbors of Belknap Lookout 
Meeting Minutes 
January 10, 2017 
 
Attendance: Barbara LaBeau, Loren Sturrus, Loretta Klimaszewski, Jonathan 
Swets, Shannon Sullivan (GVSU), Rob Kennedy, Todd Leinberger 
 

1. Additions to agenda: none 
2. Approval of minutes/financials: Loren made a motion to accept as written, 

2nd by Robert. Jonathan asked that all NOBL docs come as PDFs instead of 
Word, vote taken, motion carried. 

3. Safety Committee update: More/North has odd/even parking problems 
4. Development Committee update: Dean Rosendall may change the design of 

the proposal at Oliver Machinery lot 
5. GVSU Update: Shannon gave an update on construction at 

Lafayette/Hastings. Jonathan asked about mentoring students on 
construction site. GR Union High has a job shadow program. Construction 
bidding going out soon, low bid will get contract. Soil improvements will 
take place this week. Rebar/excavating/foundation; walls now-March, April 
the steel will arrive. It’s built in Pods starting at Hastings to Trowbridge. 
Parking lot surface will be talked about at the Campus Master Plan 
Committee. 

6. Election of officers: Chair: Barbara, Vice-Chair: Loren: Treasurer: Tabled, 
Secretary: Tabled. 

7. Art Program: Summer Children’s program at Coit Park, she would offer 
sponsorships. Program would meet Tuesday mornings, ages 6-12. 

8. Permit Parking: 700 Coit may be okay with expansion, east of Lafayette is 
still undecided. 

9. In-lieu of tax discussion: Jonathan presented info on Sinclair greenspace. 
See handout. Coit Park improvements were discussed and the possibility of 
a garden on an empty lot owned by Kent County Land Bank. Barbara said 
that Park PALS are meeting on Jan 26th. 

10. Meeting adjourned. 


